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November 9, 2021

Ms. Betty Ungerman

Vice President, Deputy General Counsel
Lennox International

2140 Lake Park Boulevard

Richardson, TX 75080

Re:  Response to the Updated Assessment Report
Updated Assessment Report dated October 28, 2021
Former Ducane Company Site
Barnwell County
Voluntary Cleanup Contract 16-5848-RP
File #401356

Dear Ms. Ungerman,

The South Carolina Department of Health and Environmental Control
(Department) has reviewed and approves the updated assessment report. The
following comments were generated from reviewing the report:

1. The Department concurs with the installation of an additional shallow
monitoring well at the DP-12 location and to grab an additional
groundwater sample from a temporary point inside the building between
MW-3 and MW-5.

2. Based on the sampling results the Department agrees with a remedial
approach to decrease the volatile organic compounds concentrations at the
site in the vicinity of MW-3, DP-12, and potentially other areas.

In the assessment report it was requested to have a meeting to present the
updated Plume Analytics. Please provide dates and times to the Department for
the meeting. Please feel free to contact me with any questions or comments to
kuhnkm@dhec.sc.gov or call me at (803) 898-0722.
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Sincerely,
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Kimberly Kuhn, Project Manager

State Voluntary Cleanup Program

Site Assessment, Remediation & Revitalization Division
Bureau of Land and Waste Management

Cc Lucas Berresford, BLWM
Travis Fuss, Midlands-Aiken BEHS Office
Carol Northern, EarthCon, 1880 West Oak Parkway, Building 100, Suite 106,
Marietta, GA 30062
Mary Ann Brookshire, 1880 West Oak Parkway, Building 100, Suite 106,
Marietta, GA 30062
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